National Council of Women’s Report to Catholic Women’s League AGM 20 March 2018
As with ourselves National Council of Women has made changes to its Constitution to revitalize itself, changes essential to survival as an organisation in the future.  A new model of governance was voted on.  It now means that the Board [six members] from being a management board, is now a board of governance, considered to be more professional and effective.  Three members will be appointed by a nominating committee, two drawn from the membership and the third would be an independent professional with governance and recruitment experience. There were concerns about the representation of ‘grassroots’ members and lack of democracy, so certain modifications were made during the discussion process.
Another change is that more people can now join as National Individual Members [NIMs].  They do not have to join any of the 20 NCW branches – modern technology enables their effective input.  Their subs will be $50 each year.

The whole emphasis now is on Gender Equality – women and men having the same opportunities.  Men and women are socialised by the society they live in.  The patriarchal system of women subject to men was never a natural God given order that always existed, but can be traced back to entirely human created historical events.  NZ women face unequal outcomes with regard to violence, access to justice, access to healthcare and spend twice as much time as men in unpaid work.  They are not well represented on Boards or equally in Parliament.  Women earn less than men – yet it is not just a women’s issue, it affects everyone hence the need for affirmative action and reshaping democracy for gender equality. 
Those of us who belong to the Wellington Branch of NCW are going to be inconvenienced this year by having to travel into City Council Offices for  meetings; Connolly Hall is now considered too large as physical membership is much smaller because of National Individual members [NIMS} online membership.  Yet is really important that CWL membership continues, to give an alternative view when necessary.  Sometimes other church members or the Salvation Army agree with the Catholic viewpoint but not always unfortunately, it is just something we as Catholics live with.
